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I am strongly opposing HB 3838. I am an RN and AFH owner for more than 20 years. 

SEIU503 and SEIU does not represent me! They never informed me about their 

proposals and mislead Salem in saying they did. My business is run by me, my 

husband and one caregiver. My daughter is entering the nursing program this year to 

help with the family business. This is a family business! The caregiver we’ve 

employed for the past 5+ years was able to finish her college and advance her 

studies while we offered her room and board, emotional and financial support. She 

became part of our family.  Adult Care Homes in Oregon are mom and pop type of 

business, and this bill will greatly affect the concept. We are already inspected by 

DHS, Ombudsman, case workers, Home Health Agencies. We go above and beyond 

for our caregivers because we entrust them not only with our businesses but with our 

homes and livelihoods.  

This bill does not represent us! 

 


